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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

MARCH 5, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt and Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools.  (Jonah Einson – absent)
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Mr. McGee.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
Ms. LaValley left the meeting at this point.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
AHS Program of Studies – Roy Hamond



Amesbury High School Principal, Roy Hamond, distributed changes


to the current Program of Studies.  He stated that the Program of Studies


is an ongoing document that will change as requirements change.


He took the School Committee through each of the changes



and explained from where the updated information originated.  His 


presentation was followed by a question and answer period.


Mr. Hoyt made a motion, seconded by Mr. McGee to suspend the rules and take the

vote on this item out of order.  Vote: 6, Yes, 1 Absent (LaValley).


Mr. Hoyt made a motion, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the Program of Studies with suggested corrections.  Vote: 6, Yes, 1 Absent (LaValley).
Ms. LaValley returned to the meeting at this point.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Assistant Superintendent, Deirdre Farrell, stated that she had given a report



to the Finance/Budget Subcommittee prior to this meeting and Mr. Schwartz



will report on the financial aspects of their discussion.  Ms. Farrell gave the



full committee her report on the meeting she had with the new IT Director,



John Dubuc, earlier today.  The report was an action plan to develop a strategy



for exploring needs and addressing any and all issues with software/hardware, 



infrastructure, training and anything in the area of technology including all


departments.



The Chair stated that the report was a good action plan for technology and



extremely timely.  Ms. Farrell introduced John Dubuc, the new IT Director.
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B.
Superintendent’s Report


Dr. Robinson also applauded the report on the status of the technology


plan for the district.  Technology is necessary in today’s Global Classroom.



We must concern ourselves with the needs of our infrastructure and its



ability to support our technology needs.  The Superintendent updated the committee



that the Amesbury Elementary School has received their NEAYC accreditation


along with ten commendations.  The process is long and takes the work of many people.  


Congratulations to them.  The Superintendent reported attending a Chamber of



Commerce Legislative Luncheon that included Congressman Tierney, Senator



O’Connor Ives, Representative Costello and Mayor Kezer.  Dr. Robinson also



mentioned that March is National Nutrition Month.  Mr. Kish will be doing some



exhibition cooking as part of a “Taste Your Way to Wellness” theme.



On Tuesday, March 19th Dr. Robinson and Ms. Farrell will be attending the



NEMLEC School Safety Summit at Middlesex Community College.  Coming



up are District Determining Measures, an addition to the Educator Evaluation Tool. 

V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the minutes dated February 5, 2013. 6, Yes, Abstain (Hanshaw)

B.
Business


1.
Program of AHS Studies



This vote was taken out of order at the beginning of this meeting.


2.
2nd Reading Policy BCE Subcommittees of the School Committee



Ms. Hanshaw explained that this policy was presented for a second reading but



some language changes were discussed.  The policy was updated and is ready



for a vote tonight.


Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve Policy BCE Sub-

committees of the School Committee.  Unanimous, Yes.




1st Reading Policy BEDB-E Agenda Format



Ms. Hanshaw stated that there was a request to move the “Communications”




section of the school committee agenda further up in the meeting



line-up.  They suggested that it take place right after the Administrative




Reports section.  Ms. Hanshaw stated that the policy subcommittee would




like to waive the first reading of this policy and move to a vote of




approval at this meeting.


Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to waive the first reading on Policy 

BEDB-E Agenda Format and vote on the approval of this policy at this meeting. Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Ms. LaValley to approve Policy BEDB-E Agenda Format as presented. Unanimous, Yes.
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1st Reading Policy JFCH Drug and Alcohol Use by Students

1st Reading Policy JFCH-R Alcohol and Other Drug Use by Students


1st Reading Policy JFCV Teen Dating Violence


1st Reading Policy JFCV-R Teen Dating Violence Regulation




Ms. Hanshaw explained that Elizabeth McAndrews was asked to



look at these policies and come to a policy meeting to discuss




her suggested changes.  All of her suggestions were put in place



for the full committee’s review.  They will be on the next agenda.


1st Reading Policy JK Student Discipline


1st Reading Policy JKA Corporal Punishment


1st Reading Policy JKAA Physical Restraint of Students


1st Reading Policy JKAA-R Physical Restraint of Students Reg.




Ms. Hanshaw explained that the above JK policies have been



reviewed by school counsel and their suggestions are shown in the 



right columns of the pages.  School counsel also provided the policies



with all of the changes already done which was sent to school committee 




members in a separate document.  Policy JKAA-R may not be included 



in the 2nd reading due to a reference to a compliance form that has not been 



identified at this point.



3.
Update to 2012-2013 School Calendar




Dr. Robinson explained that due to the special election that will take place 



in the high school cafeteria, there will be no school on the primary



date of April 30th.  A number of options have been considered should



another school cancellation be called due to impending weather



conditions such as: Saturday School, make Good Friday a work day, 




etc.  Using another venue was discussed but the Chair explained that




there is an extensive procedure that must be followed to change a venue.




The Chair suggested that this calendar needs further discussion




among the school department and the AFT so it was not ready




for a vote to make changes.  This may require a special meeting




of the school committee to vote on this year’s calendar.



4.
2013-2014 School Calendar




Dr. Robinson stated that there are two voting dates in the upcoming




fall.  The first is September 17th and the second is November 5th.




The Superintendent is proposing that the teachers have only one



professional development day before school starts, there is usually




two days.  Professional Development will be scheduled on September 17th 



for teachers and one on November 5th so that students will not be



in school on those days.  Ms. LaValley suggested that another survey should



be done to see if people want to start back to school before Labor




Day.  Ms. Schultz recommended the survey state the date of the




last day of school before a Labor Day start and the date of an after Labor Day




start.  It was suggested that school councils be consulted as well.




It was decided that this school calendar was not ready for a vote




as yet.
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5.
Girls Softball Waiver Request – Glen Gearin



Athletic Director, Glen Gearin, asked the school committee if




the Amesbury Athletic Department could have a waiver to offer 




girl’s softball to students in the 8th grade, as they do in hockey.




First they would need the approval of the school committee and




then Mr. Gearin would speak with the MIAA.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to grant a waiver so that 8th graders

will be allowed to try out for freshman girl’s softball for this upcoming season, 2013.  Unanimous,

Yes.

C.
Warrant



1.
$350,323.74
(2/21/13)



Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the warrant dated February 21, 2013 in the amount of $350,323.74.  Unanimous, Yes.


2.
$396,774.39
(3/7/13)

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the warrant dated March 7, 2013 in the amount of $396,774.39.  Unanimous, Yes.

VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz reported that the budget workshops are going well.




At the subcommittee meeting they discussed capital improvements to the




schools such as needed repairs to AES egress from the back stairs.




The AMS condensation tank as a capital improvement was



discussed.  The buildings are starting to show wear and tear.


2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the next scheduled meeting would take
place on March 26th at 9:00 a.m. in the Superintendent’s Office.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee reported that at the last meeting they worked on



the Superintendent’s Evaluation Tool and they will look at it again 



at their next meeting.  They talked about the idea of looking at the work




flow of the Central office starting with a flow chart.  In the




future they hope to have more workshop type meetings like the




policy subcommittee does.
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B.
Communications

1.
Jonah Einson was not present.


Ms. LaValley congratulated the boys and girls basketball for getting into



post-season play.  The cheerleaders will be going to the state competition 


on Sunday.



Mr. Schwartz congratulated the Amesbury Elementary School for being


awarded their NAEYC accreditation.  He said he knows that it is a tremendous



amount of work to prepare.



Mr. Hoyt congratulated the Cashman Elementary School for their



Immigration Night, it was fantastic.



The Chair said that he, the Superintendent and Carol Bartlett were



judges of AMS Idol.  He said that the teachers put on an amazing



show and the students loved it.
VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS


1.
Review Academy MOU



2.
Special Education Facilitators Update (3/19/13)



3.
Budget Public Hearing (3/19/13)



4.
School Committee Approve Budget (4/2/13)



5.
School Choice Vote (4/2/13)



6.
NSBA Conference (4/12 to 4/15)



7.
Day on the Hill (4/30/13)



8.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (3/13)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.

IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.





Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
[image: image1]